



المسار المهني التقني



إدارة الامتحانات والاختبارات
قسم الامتحانات العامة

امتحان شهادة الدراسة الثانوية العامة لعام ٢٠٢٦

(وثيقة محمية/محمود)

د : س

مدة الامتحان: ٢ : ٠٠

اليوم والتاريخ: السبت ٢٠٢٦/٧/٤
رقم الجلوس:

رقم النموذج: (١)

المبحث: اللغة الإنجليزية

رقم المبحث: 103

اسم الطالب:

ملحوظة مهمة: أجب عن الأسئلة الآتية جميعها وعددها (٣)؛ بحيث تكون إجابتك عن السؤال الأول على نموذج الإجابة (ورقة القارئ الضوئي)، وتكون إجابتك عن باقي الأسئلة على دفتر الإجابة، علماً أنّ عدد صفحات الامتحان (٥).

Question one:

اختر رمز الإجابة الصحيحة في كل فقرة مما يأتي، ثمّ ظلّل بشكل غامق الدائرة التي تشير إلى رمز الإجابة في نموذج الإجابة (ورقة القارئ الضوئي) فهو النموذج المعتمد (فقط) لاحتساب علامتك في هذا السؤال، علماً بأنّ عدد فقراته (٢٨)، وانتبه عند تظليل إجابتك أن رمز الإجابة (A) على ورقة الأسئلة يقابله (أ) على ورقة القارئ الضوئي، و (B) يقابله (ب)، و (C) يقابله (ج)، و (D) يقابله (د).

For items (1-28), choose the correct answer from A, B, C or D to complete each of the following sentences:

- 1) Amjad has no idea how he lost his phone. He feels completely
A) nocturnal B) solitary C) bewildered D) squishy
- 2) Rasha has done..... revision, so she should pass her exams with good grades.
A) endless B) upbeat C) envious D) obsolete
- 3) The children decided the hedgehog was simply too to pick up and left it alone.
A) fluffy B) spiky C) silky D) smooth
- 4) My friends had what they thought was a really good idea – a
A) blunder B) flop C) masterstroke D) setback
- 5) The manager tried to end the conversation, but Rashed insisted on having the last word.
The underlined phrase means.....
A) asked someone a lot of questions quickly B) made the final point
C) fired questions at someone D) refused to let something drop
- 6) The kitchen drawer is full of handy..... to slice onions or peel eggs and so on.
A) glitches B) features C) bugs D) gadgets
- 7) news stories in social media may cause troubles among people in the society.
A) Clues B) Trustworthy C) Hoax D) Hints

- 8) The..... against him was shocking, but he was not at all worried about it.
A) allege B) allegation C) alleged D) allegedly
- 9) Would you describe your room as small, large, or?
A) well-off B) mouth-watering C) medium-sized D) mind-blowing
- 10) You should your dishcloth every week as it gets full of bacteria.
A) replace B) repair C) enforce D) solve
- 11) The companies their businesses to serve the entire state.
A) expand B) expanding C) expansive D) expansion
- 12) Does anyone have any ideas for Maha's surprise family party?
A) bright B) slightly C) share D) confined
- 13) We got lost in the desert but in the end we got home
A) there and then B) give and take C) more or less D) safe and sound
- 14) Sabriya wanted to prove to the world that she was as capable doing things as anyone else.
A) about B) of C) to D) with
- 15) Once your child can walk, he or she needs all the time.
A) watch B) watches C) watching D) watched
- 16) I yoga weekly to relieve stress.
A) practises B) practise C) practised D) had practised
- 17) You'd never been to London before,?
A) had you B) would you C) wouldn't you D) do you
- 18) I would sooner home than go out in the rain.
A) to stay B) stays C) stay D) staying
- 19) Mazen agreed the old man was discriminated against.
A) that B) to C) she D) for
- 20) By the age of 30, the professor his first research about plant diseases.
A) has been completed B) had completed
C) was completed D) had been completed
- 21) The game had no sooner started than the captain was taken ill.
The correct form of negative inversion of the above sentence is
A) No sooner the game had started than the captain was taken ill.
B) No sooner had started the game than the captain was taken ill.
C) No sooner had the game started than the captain was taken ill.
D) No sooner started had the game than the captain was taken ill.

22) Students go to college when they leave school.

- A) the B) a C) Ø D) an

23) The new employees were **required** to get a proper training workshop.

The underlined verb in the above sentence indicates

- A) permission B) prohibition C) possibility D) necessity

24) having experience, I also have relevant qualifications.

- A) Furthermore B) However C) Not only D) In addition to

25) "This conference is amazing."

The correct reported speech form of the sentence above is

- A) She says this conference is amazing.
B) She says this conference was amazing.
C) She says that conference is amazing.
D) She says that conference was amazing.

26) The first real smartphone by a famous company many years ago.

- A) is created B) was created C) has been created D) will be created

27) People say that other scientists invented the microwave.

The correct impersonal passive form of the sentence above is

- A) It is said that other scientists had invented the microwave.
B) It was said that other scientists invent the microwave.
C) It is said that other scientists will invent the microwave.
D) It is said that other scientists invented the microwave.

28) If new mobiles weren't so costly, I'd buy a new one every month.

This means that

- A) new mobiles were costly and I buy a new one every month.
B) new mobiles are costly and I don't buy a new one every month.
C) new mobiles aren't costly and I don't buy a new one every month.
D) new mobiles weren't costly and I buy a new one every month.

عزيزي الطالب: أجب عن السؤالين (الثاني والثالث) على دفتر إجابتك، فهو المعتمد فقط لاحتساب علامتك في هذين السؤالين.

Question Two: (20 points)

A: Read the following article carefully, and then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answers should be based on the article. (16 points)

It's no accident that the symbol of the World Wide Fund for Nature is a giant panda. These animals are cute or beautiful, or both, and of course we all want to save them. This popularity enables organisations such as the WWF to raise money to support a range of critically endangered species. However, less well-known or 'exciting' creatures are far more likely to become extinct because they don't get enough attention from researchers. Invertebrates (animals without a backbone) make up over 90% of all the creatures on Earth, but get only a tiny percentage of the money available to protect our wildlife.

And what about those creatures that many people would find positively ugly? With its tiny eyes, big mouth and slimy pink body, the blobfish is far from attractive. This marine creature lives deep in the ocean, where the pressure is very high. As a result, it has tiny fins and no skeleton, which keeps it from being crushed by the water pressure. Unfortunately, when fishing boats sweep the ocean floor, looking for other fish and crustaceans, these fish can get swept into the nets accidentally.

The threat faced by the pangolin, however, is far from accidental. They are more often targeted by poachers than any other animal in the world. Unique among mammals, it is covered in scales, like a reptile.

Other creatures become endangered precisely because people find them ugly. Take the aye aye for example. Found only on the island of Madagascar, the aye aye is the world's largest nocturnal primate. During the day they sleep in nests in the trees, coming out to hunt at night. They are solitary creatures, furry, and harmless but unfortunately, they are often killed.

- 1) The giant panda is used as the symbol of the WWF for certain reasons. Write down two of these reasons. (4 points)
- 2) Write down the sentence which states that the blobfish is unattractive. (3 points)
- 3) Less well-known creatures are more likely to become extinct for two reasons. Write them down. (2 points)
- 4) Find a word in the article which means "people who illegally catch animals". (3 points)
- 5) What does the underlined pronoun "they" refer to? (2 points)
- 6) Some people claim that 'ugly' animals shouldn't receive the same protection as attractive animals. Think of this statement and in two sentences write down your point of view. (2 points)

B: CULTURE SPOT: (2 points)

Read the following extract from Jordan's Parliament and then answer the question after:

Since the 1952 Constitution, Jordanians have been able to join political parties and today, Jordan's National Assembly (or Majlis Al-Umma) consists of a Senate (or Majlis AlAayan) as its upper house and a House of Deputies (or Majlis Al-Nuwaab) as its lower house. The 40 members of the Senate are given four-year terms by the king.

-What does Jordan's National Assembly consist of?

C: LITERATURE SPOT: (2 points)

Read the following lines from "*Stopping by Woods on a Snowy Evening*" and then answer the question after:

The woods are lovely, dark and deep,
But I have promises to keep,
And miles to go before I sleep,
And miles to go before I sleep.

- How does the speaker feel?

Question Three: (10 points)

FREE WRITING

In your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition on ONE of the following:

- 1) Some people believe that books do not stay popular for long because artificial intelligence tools are more interesting. To what extent do you agree or disagree? Write an essay expressing your opinion.
- 2) Write a composition about things you regret doing, mentioning their consequences, and things you regret not doing, explaining what you lost as a result.

THE END